
September 14, 2017 

The Honorable City Council 
133 Wil l iam Street 
New Bedford, M A 02740 

Dear Honorable Members o f the City Council: 

The Committee on Appointments & Briefings at a Meeting held on Thursday, August 24, 2017, 
considered a W R I T T E N M O T I O N , Councillors Abreu, Carney, Gomes, Council President Eopes, 
Councillors Martins, Morad, Oliveira and Winterson, requesting, once again, that Park Board 
Chairperson, Peter Boswell and Director o f Parks, Recreation and Beaches, Mary Rapoza, appear 
before the Committee on Appointments and Briefings to address the status o f the Mil i tary 
Museum and the alleged rumor that the Park Department is considering charging the Mili tary 
Museum a rental fee for the building. (To be Referred to the Committee on Appointments and 
Briefings.) ( R e f d 1/12/17) 

On motion by Councillor Lopes and seconded by Councillor Morad, the Committee V O T E D : To 
recommend to the City Council to take "No Further Act ion" on the W R I T T E N M O T I O N , 
Councillors Abreu, Carney, Gomes, Council President Lopes, Councillors Martins, Morad, 
Oliveira and Winterson, requesting, once again, that Park Board Chairperson, Peter Boswell and 
Director o f Parks, Recreation and Beaches, Mary Rapoza, appear before the Committee on 
Appointments and Briefings to address the status o f the Mil i tary Museum and the alleged rumor 
that the Park Department is considering charging the Mili tary Museum a rental fee for the 
building. This motion passed on a voice vote. 

IN C O M M I T T E E ON APPOINTMENTS & 
BRIEFINGS 

Councillor Brian K. Gomes, Chairman 
B K G : dmb 



CITY OF NEW BEDFORD 
CITY COUNCIL 

January 12, 2017 

W R I T T E N MOTION 

Requesting, once again, that Park Board Chairperson, Peter Boswell and Director o f Parks, 

Recreation and Beaches, Mary Rapoza, appear before the Committee on Appointments and Briefings 

to address the status o f the Military Museum and the alleged rumor that the Park Department is 

considering charging the Military Museum a rental fee for the building. (To be Referred to the 

Committee on Appointments and Briefings.) 

Ian Abreu, Councillor at Large 

Naomi R.A. Carney. Councillor at Large 

Brian K. Gomes, Councillor at Large 

Joseph P. Lopes, Council President 

Steven Martins, Councillor Ward Two 

Linda M . Morad, Councillor at Large** 

James D. Oliveira, Councillor Ward One 

Kerry Winterson, Councillor Ward Five 


